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Estimados de PPEP Board, Staff, & Family,  

 

Please view my quarterly report to the Board of Directors. The timeframe of this 

report is from October 23rd, 2023, to January 10th, 2024. Additional activities 

including the trip to Liberia with the inauguration of the President Joseph Boakai 

by invitation will have transpired by the time of our meeting on the 29th. Then VP 

Joseph visited our programs in Arizona, and we signed an education MOU. This 

was during the past administration. Since then, we have had a cooperative 

relationship developing organic rice farming, youth Ag training programs and 

construction of a youth/training center. Recent updates since we last met. 

October 23rd – We celebrated PPEPs  56th Anniversary of ‘improving the quality 

of life at home and abroad’. Some of the highlights of the anniversary celebration 

included Jesse Lopez being inducted into the Farmworker Hall of Fame to honor 

his decades of service to the youth and the farmworkers of lower Yuma County. 

Also, recognized that night was Charlene Fernandez who is the USDA State 

Director, a position appointed by the President of the United States. A special 

recognition was made to Melody Murguia Miss Universe Mexico /USA. She was 

recognized for her contributions in visiting each of our PPEP Tec high schools to 

empower and challenge the youth to succeed. Melody’s sister Yoselin Murguia, 

who is a recording artist performed two of her favorite songs. During the 

celebration Princess Mambo from Cameroon also honored us by singing the 

National Anthem. The Girl Scouts of Southern Arizona provided us with the color 

guard and led us in the Pledge of Allegiance. The Traditional Prayer was 

performed by the Yaqui religious leader David Dominguez. The guest speaker was 

Jorge Maldonado, the Mayor of Nogales.  

October 26th - 28th – I traveled to Hendron, Virginia for the annual meeting of the 

online charter schools. At this conference, the online charter schools are given 

technical assistance and offered programs that might enhance their educational 

offerings within their districts. This year there were many new innovations, mainly 

Portable Practical Educational Preparation, Inc. 
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in the area of the technology as well as tutorials. Our PPEP Tec High School was 

recognized as one of the pioneers in the STRIDE program going back to 2002 

when it was called K-12 Inc. The STRIDE online schools operate under our charter 

and have roughly 8000 students that study each day, kindergarten through high 

school. During this time, our agency independent audits were presented to the 

boards PMHDC and PPEP. We are proud to report there were no questioned or 

disallowed costs and both corporations had a healthy bottom line. This positive 

financial pattern has been consistent over the past two decades.          

November 5th – I attended the Pueblo High School Foundation fundraiser. Arnold 

Palacios, a PPEP board member is very much involved in that organization and 

fundraising. Both Arnold and I are graduates from Pueblo High School. That same 

day we sponsored the Southern Arizona veteran’s recognition dinner at the Knights 

of Columbus. We honored 60 veterans for their service to the country.  

November 8th – We hosted the Arizona Rural Human Services Network. This is a 

rural peer group exchange we set up about 25 years ago to bring rural 

organizations together for the betterment of that community. Our focus was on 

rural housing. Charlene Fernandez, the State Director of USDA, was present to talk 

about affordable housing along with the Deputy State Director Alesia Stanley. 

Also in attendance was Randy the Executive Director of SEAGO which is a 

regional government representing Santa Cruz, Cochise, Graham, and Greenlee 

Counties. There was a strong emphasis on access to clean water, affordable land, 

and financing for new and used housing. The network meeting was well attended 

with representatives throughout rural southern Arizona. 

November 14th – A film crew from Arizona State University came to do an 

interview regarding PPEP’s 56 years of service. This is part of the larger 

documentary on issues and concerns that rural people face on a daily basis.     

November 18th – Marked the date of the 2023 Amado chili cookoff. Now in its 

14th year has been growing in leaps and bounds. It is the annual fundraiser for the 

Amado youth center. This year some 14 of the best chili chefs brought their 

offerings to be tasted by the public. The competition is keen, but the chili is great. 

It also features one of the largest motorcycle and antique car shows in southern 

Arizona. Great entertainment and a growing number of vendors selling their 

unique wares. See the attached photos.                    

November 27th – We traveled to Benson, Arizona to our La Ramona Morales 

senior housing project. There we met Randy Heiss and the new SEAGO Executive 

Director. We visited the senior apartment site and then the adjacent property which 

would like to develop into market rate housing. We proposed that this would be a 

joint effort between our two organizations. It would provide affordable housing for 

families that need that extra boost to be able to acquire a home.    
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November 28th – We traveled to Somerton and San Luis, Arizona. During that 

period, I visited all of the offices of our organization in that area to greet the staff 

and thank them for their service. Plus, to double their efforts on behalf of the 

farmworkers we serve. I also visited our two charter high schools and greeted the 

students encouraging that education creates opportunity. In San Luis, I had the 

opportunity to have a session with the PPEP Youth Build trainees. There are 25 

trainees both young women and men that are training in the homebuilding trades. 

We also had the opportunity to meet with the students and their families at the new 

PPEP Tec campus facility. There we had what is called ‘friends giving dinner’. 

About 200 people showed up for both the dinner and the tour of the facilities which 

are one of most state-of-the-art education campuses in southern Arizona.  

December 2nd – Was the Dia del Campesino in San Luis, Arizona. This event 

involves the entire community services organizations that set up booths just after 

midnight. The purpose is to provide some 7000 farmworkers that cross the border 

in the early mornings to come to work in the agricultural fields of Yuma Arizona. 

All of our PPEP/PMHDC Departments that provide community services including 

our Youth Build trainees were the ushers, participated.  The 25 young trainees did 

their best to ensure that the farmworkers got to where the services were as a made 

their way down Main Street. In a small way we are honoring those workers the toil 

in the fields that put the food on our tables. It's interesting to notice most of our 

staff and the youth trainees come from farmworker families themselves. Cesar 

Chavez and Dolores Huerta would be proud of them!  

December 7th - 10th – I was invited to the University of Guadalajara to receive a 

Human Rights Award. There were 50 applicants, and I was one of four that was 

chosen and the only one from outside Mexico. See attached photos. The award 

ceremony was held in their beautiful and historic facility which is also part of the 

University campus. I was surprised that we had a good group of supporters show 

up as far away as Mexico City and Puebla. I was given time to make a presentation 

where I thanked the city of Guadalajara for having received our family back in the 

1950s when we first came there until now. This event gave recognition to PPEP as 

a Human Rights organization.  Melody Murguia, Sen. Shirley Vasquez, plus 

several representatives from the FHC Foundation were in the audience to support 

me. See attached photos.                                                                          

December 8th – PSMA had their annual volunteer recognition luncheon. Presently, 

we have about 25 doctors and nurses who are retired that volunteer at our PSMA 

equipment distribution center to ensure quality control in everything that we 

donate. The volunteers are important because most of them are retired doctors and 

nurses that understand quality control and it made a big difference in how we 

operate presently we have 52 municipalities in the state of so Nora and another 40 
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here in the state of Arizona which we provide free medical supplies and 

equipment. 

December 14th - January 7th – I was in Tanzania, Africa to participate in a board-

initiated project to create a rural maternity ward. Some 25 youth from surrounding 

communities built the clinic from scratch with PPEP supporting with the materials. 

Its construction was first class construction. Also, you note by the attached agenda, 

I spoke at a number of colleges both on the mainland of Tanzania and to colleges 

in Zanzibar which is an island off the coast. I really enjoyed being with the youth 

and conducting workshops on micro-business, affordable housing, and organic 

farming. Actually, I took three days off to go to the wild animal parts near Arusha. 

The weather was good, and the animals were out in strong numbers and 

observations made of nature were very inspiring to me. There are some photos in 

the photo album of this event. While there I visited a number of villages, met with 

community leaders and talked about their needs for medical facilities. I enjoyed the 

youth and their enthusiasm and hope for a better future. We even handed out some 

soccer balls so the young people in these remote villages have something to do. We 

visited a youth center that had been burned in the same youth center that built the 

maternity ward are making repairs so that the center can reopen. I also visited King 

Kinjaru who is the regional chief for that area who lives on the top of the 

mountain. We went to his palace first by jeep, and then by motorbike to get to his 

kingdom. While there he gave us the history of his kingdom that goes back 

centuries and their belief in a better future by building on each generation’s 

successes. Also, I had interaction with the Masai tribe and was invited to visit their 

village and hang out with them for an afternoon. See attached photo.             

     Other activities during this time frame included the purchase of the small 

shopping center in San Luis that will be our base of operations for all of our 

programs that community in Yuma County. This was necessary because our 

present service center lease was expiring.  We've named the facility after the late 

Hector Sanchez who passed away in early January. Also, I'm sad to report that we 

lost our lead teacher from Casa Grande, Dr. Keith Greer. Both men had a great 

passion for the mission of our organization to improve the quality of life. They will 

both be missed.                                                                                     

      I am happy to report that during this period of time we finished the Amado 

youth center, had its dedication, and it is operational. It replaced the former youth 

center that was destroyed by a flood five years ago. The community came together 

and raised almost a million and half dollars to replace the center with a new state-

of-the-art facility. It’s located on a county park property which also includes a 

swimming pool, baseball diamond, and basketball court. The event was well 

attended as the community was strongly behind the effort to replace the youth 

center.                                                                                                 
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Other important activities and events are documented in the following reports 

from the various departments of the agency during this period of time. There is 

also a photo album that helps visually amplify the activities described in this 

report.   

     Finally, we are very excited about the prospects for 2024 as well as updating 

our updated strategic plan 2024 to 2030 which will be presented at the board 

meeting. 

!Si Se Pudo, Si Se Podrá!     

 
 
 
John David Arnold, Ph.D. 

CEO / Founder 
 
 
 
  

Interacting with the Maasai 
People of Morogoro 

Tanzania, East Africa 
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PPEP Annual Meeting October 23, 2023 

Traditional Prayer done by David 
Dominguez and family. 

Color Guard by Santa Cruz County 
Girl Scouts 



 

11 

 
  

Stride Online School Conference  

James Rhyu CEO of Stride / K12 online 
charter schools 

Arizona Virtual Academy receives a 
$30,000.00 reward for its academic success 

The uniqueness of STRIDE Corporate Offices 
s 
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ARHSN (Rural 
Network) Meeting 

Randy Heiss, 
Alesia Stanley,  
Dr. John David 

Arnold,  
& Charlene 
Fernendez 

2023 Annual Amado Chili Cook-Off Youth Center Fundraiser  
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Affordable Market rate 
housing initiative SEAGO 

Visit – Benson, AZ 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SEAGO visits La Ramona 
Morales Apartments 
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Inaugural event of new PPEP Tec H.S. –San Luis, AZ 
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Inaugural dinner & tour of the new San Luis PPEP Tec Campus 

Dr. Arnold & SLRC Councilwomen Rebecca Chin the tour of the new campus interior 
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The new Hector Sanchez Farmworker / Community service building (under renovation) 

Used Vehicle Donations 

Van donated 
to Santa 

Ana, Sonora, 
MX 
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3 Vehicles 
donated to 
Hermosillo 
Firefighters, 
Sonora, MX 

The State of Sonora Fire Chief & Staff receiving a PPEP donated used vehicles for their emergency 
services fleet. 
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University of Guadalajara Human Rights Award 
Ceremony  

Guadalajara, Jalisco December 2023 
 



 

20 

  



 

21 

 

 
  

Dr. Arnold was 
awarded the 

Human Rights 
Award  

Category 
Activism 
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Reino de los Niños Orphanage in 
Imuris, Sonora Angel tree pick up of 

Christmas Gifts 
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PPEP Staff Christmas Party in 
PPEP Hall of Fame 
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Dia de los Campesinos 2023 Annual Community service & Health  
event for Farmworkers – San Luis, AZ 

PPEP YouthBuild volunteers wearing green 
beanies from 1:00 AM – 8:00 AM  

December 1st 2023 
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Humanitarian Trip to Tanzania, Africa 
Dedication of the Maternity Ward in Lubungo, Tanzania  
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Hanging out with the Maasai Tribe 

Various interactions with the Maasai Tribe 
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Youth construction worker recognition ceremony 
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Maternity ward built by the local youth. 

The Lubungo Youth Construction Team that built the Maternity Clinic 
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Maternity ward interior  

Lubungo 
community 

leaders 

Student leaders 
from Zanzibar 
Agricultural 
University  
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Assorted Photos different African venues on the trip 

Single womens fashion design project – Ho, Ghana 

Zanzibar University Student Health care product project 
Dr. Arnold contemplating 

Tanzanian tree house 

PPEP Rural Elementary School feeding project – Morogoro, Tanzania  
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Arusha, Tanzania Wildlife Sanctuary / Ngorongoro Crater Conservation area 
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Dr. Arnold’s Human Rights Award 



 

37 

 

  

Recognition for Vehicle donations – State of Sonora Fire Department 
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PPEP’s Bilingual media presentation 
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English 
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2023 PSMA Volunteer Appreciation Luncheon  

 PSMA New Box Truck  



 

51 

 
  

PSMA New Truck & Trailer  

 

Abundant PSMA Drop-off’s & Pick-up’s 
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Sahuaripa, Sonora medical equipment pick-up 
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The ins and outs of a day in the PSMA 
Distribution center 
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PPEP provides medical equipment to over 52 clinics in Sonora, MX 
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Property Department / La Ramona/ Don 

Frew pg. 56 

 
Human Services pg. 67 

 
NFJP / HEP pg. 68 
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                                        Property Department Quarterly Report 

October 1, 2023, to December 31, 2023 
 

 

AMADO YOUTH CENTER 

 

Grand Opening Celebration was October 24, 2023 

Installed backflow cages to prevent theft. 

We have completed 7 service requests this quarter. 

 

ARIVACA ORGANIC GARDENS 

 

We have completed 0 service requests this quarter. 

 

ARIVACA ACTION CENTER 

 

We have completed 0 service requests this quarter. 

 

AVONDALE – DYSART BUSINESS CENTER 

 

Replaced the roof – removed & replaced the solar panels. 
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Crack seal, sealcoat and restriped the parking lot. 

Removed old flooring and replaced with vinyl planking in Suites 4-5 

Air conditioning unit was installed in Suite 4-5. 

We have completed 0 service requests this quarter. 

 

AVONDALE – IDD  

Removed carpeting and replaced with vinyl planking in Suite 1 

We have completed 1 service request this quarter. 

 

CASA GRANDE: 

 

PPEP Integrated Care Office  

We have completed 2 service requests this quarter. 

 

Casa Grande Group Homes: 

 

Cordova – 

We have completed 2 service requests for this quarter. 

 

 

Kadota – 

 

We have completed 0 service requests this quarter. 

 

Ramos - 

 

We have completed 3 service requests this quarter. 

 

Roosevelt – 

 

We have completed 2 service requests this quarter. 

 

Sunset – 

 

We have completed 0 service requests this quarter. 

 

ALICE S. PAUL LEARNING CENTER 

 

Winter floor cleaning pictures: 
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We have completed 10 service requests this quarter. 

 

 

 

DOUGLAS - RAUL H. CASTRO LEARNING CENTER  

 

All floors were stripped and waxed during the Winter School Break 

We have completed 9 service requests this quarter. 

 

 

 

 

 

GLOBE:  

 

Monterey – Rented to Called to Care 

 

Paxton – Ready for sale or rent. 

 

McKinney Building – Up for sale or rent. 
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SAN LUIS  

 

Cèsar Chavez Learning Center  

 

Moved operations from the old Cesar Chavez Learning Center to the new Cesar Chavez 

Learning Center location. 

IT operations were also moved to the new location. 

 

Western Yuma DOL 

 

We have completed 4 service requests this quarter. 

 

Hector Sanchez Building – 683 Main St. 

Purchased new building in San Luis for multiple PPEP Programs. 

 

Cleaned up the property with the assistance of six temporary contracted workers, working for 

three days and 4-5 40’ roll offs for trash. 
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San Luis Plaza Apartments 

 

268 New units + Retail space on 1st floor. 

Mixed development housing (Market rate & affordable housing) 

 

100 One bedroom, 78 two bedroom and 90 three-bedroom apartments ranging in size from 575 

to 1,050 square feet. 

Eleven of these units are reserved for veterans. 

 

6 stories above grade, 76.798 square feet of new construction 

1 clubhouse/Social Club, 1 story above grade, 2,000 square feet of new construction, 3.16 acres.  

 

Steel podium garage. First floor retail space. 

 

Funding sources: HUD 221 (D) (4) 

40 years fixed and fully amortizing.  

Max LTC 87% 

Construction build time is a minimum of 24 months. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SIERRA VISTA - COLIN L. POWELL LEARNING CENTER  

 

All floors were stripped and waxed during the Winter School Break 

 

We have completed 10 service requests this quarter. 

 

SOMERTON  

 

Placita Delores Huerta Center 

 

New Patio Roofing 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

61 

Air conditioning unit was installed in Suite #4. 

An alarm system was installed in Suite #11. 

We have 100% occupancy.  

We have completed 9 service requests this quarter. 

 

 

Jose Yepez Learning Center 

 

Installing new alarm system 

All floors were stripped and waxed during the Winter School Break 

 

We have completed 4 service requests this quarter. 

 

 

 

 

TUCSON 

 

Celestino Fernandez Learning Center 

 

The backflow units were stolen – new cages have been installed to prevent future theft. 

Installed new patio furniture. 

Repaired the air ducts. 

All floors were stripped and waxed during the Winter School Break 

 

We have completed 19 service requests this quarter. 

 

 

Victor Solero Center - IDD Building 

 

Upgraded the lights to LED. 

We have completed 2 service requests this quarter. 

 

Tucson Group Homes 

 

Calle Castile –   

Shingles were replaced. 

Painted the exterior of the backyard shed. 

Resurfaced the bathroom shower and shower walls. 

Painted the mailbox and installed new numbers. 

We have completed 12 service requests this quarter. 

 

Eli –  

 

We have completed 4 service requests this quarter. 
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Las Casitas –  

Replaced kitchen exhaust fan filter. 

Touched up paint on the rear door. 

Repaired dining room table and chairs. 

We have completed 14 service requests this quarter. 

 

Lloyd Rich –  

Repaired and repainted the wood at the entrance of the home.  

We have completed 5 service requests this quarter. 

 

Olsen –  

 

Currently vacant. 

 

Our Place –  

Painted backsplash and kitchen. 

Cleaned all laminate throughout the home. 

We have completed 14 service requests this quarter. 

 

Robin –  

 

We have completed 13 service requests this quarter. 

 

Rosewood –  

Repaired windows. 

We have completed 22 service requests this quarter. 

 

Serenity –  

 

We have completed 5 service requests this quarter. 

 

PPEP Integrated Care – Gilberto Mungaray Service Center 

 

Palm Tree trimming was completed on property. 

We have completed 14 service requests this quarter. 

Removal of debris and tree trimming from hotel building across the street to discourage transient 

behavior. 

 

William and Gertha Brown Buildings 

Installed new monitoring system. 

Moved DOL/SCBG Staff from Ajo Suites to Gertha Brown Offices. 

The water heater in the William Brown Office was replaced due to flooding, also repaired 

drywall and ceiling tiles. Reran the waterline for the cooler in the lobby. 

We have completed 23 service requests this quarter. 

 

Maintenance Shop 
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We have completed 2 service requests this quarter. 

 

CPC on Ajo Way 

 

We have completed 1 service request this quarter. 

 

Ocotillo Place Apartments, Benson, AZ  

The goal is to build a new market rate apartment community. We are still looking for seed 

money to start this project.  

 

El Memorial de Don Frew Apartments II, Marana, AZ  

 

The goal is to build a new market rate apartment community. We are still looking for seed 

money to start this project. 

 

Vehicles 

Purchased new vehicle for Alice Paul Learning Center – 2021 Ford Transit 

Donated three vehicles to Hermosillo Fire Department 

209 – 2006 Ford Bus 

221 – 2007 Ford Bus 

240 – 2009 Ford Bus 

 

WEX – Circle K – Rebates  

 

IDD Program - $ 81.10 

PPEP, DOL, Charter & CPC - $ 60.36 

 

Property Staff 

Monthly Transportation Training Classes for IDD  

 

New Maintenance Staff – Jaden Long 
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PMHDC - Annual REPORT 

OCTOBER 1, 2023 – DECEMBER 31, 2023 
 

EL MEMORIAL DE DON FREW APTS, MARANA   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Property Occupancy: 

 

• The property currently has 1 vacancy that is being prepped for a 1-bedroom unit to be 

occupied February 1st. 

• The current waitlist shows 56 applicants on the 1-bedroom list, 36 applicants on the 2-

bedroom list, and 18 applicants on the 3-bedroom list.   

 

Property Updates: 

 

• Housing Opportunities Through Modernization Act (HOTMA) changes coming from 

HUD in the way we process paperwork that will become effective January 1, 2024. HUD 

has now released different implementation deadlines.  All policies and plans must be 

updated by 3/31/2024.  More training will be attended by staff as they finalize changes.  

HOTMA is now to be fully implemented by 1/1/2025. All forms and policies still need to 

be customized to our properties.  Software services (Yardi) will need to be able to 

accommodate these changes as they take place.  This will all require a lot of attention 

prior to the end of the year to meet various deadlines. 

 

GENERAL: 

 

Will are busy obtaining bids for property updates including parking lot resurfacing, exterior 

paint, office/laundry room flooring, office furniture, flooring for several units, updated kitchen 
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cabinetry/counters for several units, etc.  This will all be included in a request from reserves to 

cover the cost. 

 

We have been receiving applications and interviewing for a new property manager. 

 

We are preparing to send out a wait list update request to all current applicants. 

 

The website is being updated and should be ready soon. 
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PMHDC HOUSING PROGRAM – YUMA 

 

18 Rented 

2 Vacant - Del Prado 116, Elena Dr. 

2 Rehab – Organ Pipe, Limon Pl. 

5 Pending Rehab 

 

Newly rehab home – Elena Dr. 

 

The property was rented and after tenants moved out there was extensive damage. 

 
 
Improvements were:  

New interior doors 

Ceramic tile throughout the home 

Painted kitchen cabinets 

New appliances 

New water heater 

Paint interior of the home 
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PPEP Quarterly Report 

October 23 – December 23 
Human Services 
 
The Human Services department provides emergency services and long-term 
case management programs.  These services include rental assistance, 
mortgage assistance, move in assistance, and employment related 
assistance. The funding for the services is from Pima County and DES.  For 
Rental Assistance / Mortgage Assistance PPEP has prevented eviction for a 
total of 37 families with a total of $24,869.42 for an average of $1,184.24 per 
family.  Utility Assistance has provided services to 14 families for a total of 
$5,252.68.  We have also provided Employment Related Assistance to 2 
participants for fingerprinting services to obtain employment in the total of 
$149.140.   
 
The LIHEAP program for October – December there were 106 actual 
participants that were served, with a billing amount of $$73,128.55 and a total 
of $ 92,303.10 paid on behalf of the participants by Department of Economic 
Security.  The total paid is more than the total billed due to Department of 
Economic Security paying in advance for some utilities so the participants 
have a credit.   
 
The Human Services program continues to have about 300 calls per month 
regarding services.  All services that we cannot provide are referred to other 
programs.  Human Services staff does not leave any individual with no other 
resource available. 
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Arivaca Community Garden 
Quarterly Report 

October – January 2024 
 
 

 
 

During the winter months of 2023, The Arivaca Community Garden continued to 

grow nutrient dense organic vegetables, embrace sustainable practices, and focus 

on maintaining soil health. 

 

Despite the colder temperatures, we’re successfully cultivating a large selection of 

winter hardy vegetables, showcasing our commitment to year-round vegetable 

production. 
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In our small greenhouse we are growing snow peas, radishes, turnips, and some 

garlic. In our middle greenhouse we’re growing carrots, kale, and spinach. And in 

our large greenhouse we are growing even more spinach, kale, carrots, radishes, 

and turnips as well as beets, cabbage, broccoli, and several lettuce varieties. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We also use this time of the year to build compost and soil fertility. In our fields 

we’ve established a cover crop of cold-hearty legumes and grasses. By growing 

this blend of cover crops during winter, we’re able to replenish nutrients and keep 

the soil biology alive and happy. Our emphasis on composting, cover crops and 

crop rotations enhance our soil fertility and resilience, ensuring a solid foundation 

for next year’s crops.  
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Attending farmers markets continues to connect us directly with consumers, 

fostering a solid sense of community. Right now, you can find us at our local 

farmers market in Arivaca, and the Wednesday market in Green Valley. These 

markets also give us the chance to share knowledge about organic farming 

practices, sustainability, and the importance of supporting local agriculture. 

 

Come join us at the Arivaca Community Garden for a tour and see what we’ve got 

growing. We hope to see you soon! 

 

A special thanks to Kari Hogan, John Arnold, and the entire PPEP team for your 

continued support. 

 

 

Report produced by, 

Nikolas McCarthy, Agricultural Program Manager 
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IDD (Intellectual Developmental Disabilities) 

This report encompasses the activities of the IDD program from October to December 2023. It 
includes completed projects, those that are pending, and updates on their statuses. At present, 
all IDD programs are functioning with minimal restrictions, delivering essential services to the 
distinct population we serve. All Day Programs, Group Service Employment, Habilitative, and 
Transportation services are in operation. 
 
Minimum Wage and Cost of Living Increase: 
As of January 01, 2024, the minimum wage in Arizona has risen from $13.85 to $14.35, marking 
a 3.61% increase. In response, PPEP IDD has adjusted its starting pay rates to $15.00 per hour 
for DSP Non-Drivers and $16.00 per hour for DSP Drivers. This adjustment will help PPEP 
maintain competitiveness with similar agencies. Furthermore, existing IDD employees who 
already earn above the minimum wage were granted a cost-of-living increase of 7.14% on their 
base pay, effective December 23, 2023. 
 
Years of Service Stipends: 
PPEP IDD managed to set aside a percentage of its budget to acknowledge the commitment of 
employees who have served continuously for five or more years with a one-time stipend. This 
stipend was disbursed on December 15, 2023, to all eligible employees, with the amounts 
varying based on years of service and employment status (full-time or part-time). A total of fifty-
two employees were recipients of this stipend, with incentives ranging from $250 to $2,200. 
PPEP IDD is optimistic about continuing this form of recognition towards the end of each year in 
the future. 
 
Preventing Abuse, Neglect and Exploitation: 
IDD is committed to strengthening our workforce by providing further training in the prevention 
of abuse, neglect, and exploitation for the vulnerable population we serve. DDD has confirmed 
that they will continue to reimburse PPEP for any initial training or annual recertification until 
September 30, 2024. For each staff member and member trained by our certified trainer, PPEP 
will receive $250. We intend to extend this training to not only direct service staff but also those 
who collaborate indirectly with our members. 
 
Positive Behavior Training: 
On December 22, 2023, Arizona DES/DDD announced the initiation of Positive Behavior 
Support (PBS) training, set to begin on January 16, 2024. This training is designed to equip our 
Direct Support Professionals with the skills necessary to better serve our unique population. The 
PBS training adopts a person-centered approach, aiming to enhance the relationships between 
members and caregivers while reducing challenging behaviors and improving overall quality of 
life. The training provides DSPs with the knowledge, tools, and resources needed to help the 
process of behavior change.  
 
The Division has agreed to fund Qualified Vendors to deliver this training to both staff and 
members once the agency has a certified trainer. PPEP IDD's Training Manager is scheduled to 
attend the train-the-trainer sessions on January 29th and 30th. As an incentive, the Division has 
agreed to provide $400 per person trained. 
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Hiring Incentive: 
After careful consideration, PPEP IDD has made the decision to discontinue the $1,000 hiring 
incentive for new employees. The incentive, implemented on August 1, 2022, has been 
successful in aiding staff recruitment and retention. Over the course of sixteen months, PPEP 
has paid a total of $102,921.00 towards this initiative. The final total is expected to be around 
$109,590.00. The final payment will be issued on or around March 28, 2024.  
 
It is worth noting that the ARPA Grant has covered $35,655.00 (32.53%) of the predicted final 
total. Prior to the implementation of the hiring incentive, the IDD staff vacancy rate stood at 
13%. As of December 31, 2023, the staff vacancy rate has significantly decreased to just 2%. 
This reduction in vacancies demonstrates the effectiveness of the incentive in attracting and 
retaining qualified staff members. 
 
DDD Rate Increase:  
DDD issued the new rate book effective 01/01/2024. Please see table comparison for a 

breakdown of the increase or use the link below to view the DES/DDD revised rate book. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
https://des.az.gov/sites/default/files/media/Rate_Book_010124.pdf?time=1704328766381 
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State monitoring: 
The in-home monitoring conducted by the Arizona DES/DDD Program Monitoring Unit has 
resumed after being paused due to COVID-19. Starting in March 2023, the monitoring audits 
were completed for all PPEP licensed facilities and three of our day programs. The overall 
agency score achieved was 93.87%, indicating a high level of compliance. The grading system 
used for these audits ranges from full compliance (90-100%) to non-compliance (0-74%). 
 
Halloween, Thanksgiving and Christmas Parties 2023: 
Please find attached photos from our Halloween, Thanksgiving, and Christmas parties in 2023. 
Once again, all IDD DTA's gathered at the Victor Soltero Building in Tucson to celebrate 
Halloween and Christmas. More than 75 IDD members joined us for the event, where they 
enjoyed a gift exchange and took part in various activities. As part of the entertainment, the 
Victor Soltero DTA members delighted everyone with their Christmas caroling performance. 
Parents, guardians, and natural support to the members we served were invited to the events 
and some participated.  
 
Goals: 
We plan to continue to expand our services and grow our workforce while promoting community 
integration. To streamline our operations, IDD will continue implementing iCare as our electronic 
health records system. Additionally, we are actively exploring opportunities to expand our ERP 
services in Tucson and introduce services in Casa Grande and Avondale. In our pursuit of 
providing comprehensive care, we are also considering potential new buildings in District East 
for day treatment and training. These exciting changes reflect IDD's commitment to advancing 
PPEP's mission and dedication to serving underserved and un-served individuals in both rural 
and urban communities while coming together for a better you! 
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